
 Minutes of a Meeting of the 
Licensing Sub-Committee held at 
Surrey Heath House, Camberley on 
26 July 2011 

 
+ Cllr Lexie Kemp + Cllr Pat Tedder 
+ Cllr Bruce Mansell   

+ Present 

In attendance: Cllr Valerie White (as substitute)  
   

Legal Adviser to the Sub-
Committee 
 
Democratic Services Officer 
Democratic Services 
Assistant 

Mrs Amardip Healy (Legal Services Manager) 
 
 
Mrs Lee Brewin 
Miss Lauren Stevens 

  
Surrey Heath Borough 
Council as Licensing 
Authority 

Miss Jessica Harris (Licensing Officer) 
Miss Leena Gurung (Licensing Assistant) 

  
Applicant’s representative – 
Adam’s Kebab Van 

Mrs Belizo Tzivelek 
 

  
Interested Parties Mr Nicholas Pile 

  

05/LS Election of Chairman 

RESOLVED, that Councillor Bruce Mansell be elected as 
Chairman for the meeting. 

Part I 

(public) 

06/LS Adam’s Kebab Van, Wilton Road, Camberley 

The Sub Committee considered an application submitted by Adem Coskun in 
respect of a variation to the premises licence at Adam’s Kebab Van, Wilton 
Road, Camberley. 

The Sub-Committee was addressed by the Licensing Officer and was advised 
that the variation was for the extension of the hours to provide late night 
refreshments.  

Mrs Tzivelek informed the Sub Committee that the applicant had considered 
residents’ concerns about litter and noise nuisance and had agreed to provide 
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extra waste bins within the vicinity of the premises which would be emptied 
every night before closing.  The applicant would also remind customers to 
leave the premises in a quiet manner.  Members were advised that litter 
picking would be carried out every night by the applicant and his staff in a 
specified area around the premises which would include parts of Park Road.  
However, this was not supported by any management process. 

Mr Pile representing himself and Mr Sanders and Mrs Lowis, informed the 
Sub Committee that the nuisance and litter had improved over the last few 
months.  This had been due to the applicant trading for the hours as stated in 
his licence, following a complaint by the Police that he had been trading later 
than his licence allowed.  The Sub Committee was advised that the noise 
nuisance and litter had been considerably bad during this period of 
unauthorised trading. 

The Sub Committee retired to allow Members to consider their decision. 

Having considered the application for a variation of the premises licence for 
Adam’s Kebab Van, balancing the interests of the applicant and his business 
with the concerns of the Interested Parties, the Sub-Committee did not believe 
the applicant had addressed the resident’s concerns and had not therefore 
promoted the required licensing objective.  The Sub Committee did not accept 
that the additional conditions suggested by the applicant would overcome the 
matters raised by the representations and the extension of hours would create 
unreasonable disturbance to local residents.  The application was therefore 
refused. 

NOTED that the application for a variation of the premises licence 
for Adams Kebab Van be refused. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Chairman 

 

 

 

Note: The hearing commenced at 10.00.  The Sub Committee retired at 10.40 to re-
convene at 11.10.  The hearing concluded at 11.15. 

 


